
 
 
 

 
 
 

BONNER COUNTY NOXIOUS WEEDS 
521 S. Division Ave, Suite 216 Sandpoint, ID 83864                                             
 Phone: (208) 255-5681ext.6  Email: chase.youngdahl@bonnercountyid.gov   
 Website: https://www.bonnercountyid.gov/noxious-weeds  
 

Property owners wishing to participate in the ‘We Control Our Own - No Spray’ 

program must fill out a noxious weed control agreement and post County issued signs.  
The agreement is in a sub-tab under the ‘We Control Our Own (No Spray) Program’ 

tab on the main page (click back to previous page).  Completed agreements may be 
scanned and emailed to chase.youngdahl@bonnercountyid.gov or mailed to 521 S. 
Division Ave, Ste. 216 - Sandpoint, ID 83864.  Upon receipt and approval of the 
completed agreement, official signs will be sent to your mailing address.  

The signs are to be placed in clear view (one sign at the start of the property, and one 
sign at the end of the property) in the road right-of-way facing the travel lane.  THE 
DEADLINE FOR AGREEMENTS IS FRIDAY, JUNE 13, 2025.  
AGREEMENTS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED AFTER THAT DATE. 

If your alternative control methods in the road right-of-way have not been performed 
by JULY 15, the agreement is null and void and the roadway is subject to being 
treated with herbicide by the County if species subject to the noxious weed rule are 
present.  For guidance on what is required to be controlled on all properties in the 
state of Idaho, see the ‘PUBLIC NOTICE 2025’ under the General Information & 
Resources tab.  Please contact the Noxious Weeds Director if you need weed 
identification assistance.  Idaho Statute for Landowner Duties & Responsibilities 
pertaining to noxious weeds is §22-2407.  Noxious Weed Rule is IDAPA 02.06.09.     

Homemade No Spray signs are not recognized by Bonner County applicators or 
their authorized contractor. 
You cannot simply put up a sign and be exempt from the noxious weed law 

No Spray Weed Control Agreements are only valid for one year.  If future 
participation is desired, property owners need to enter into a new agreement for that 
year.  Not every road is treated every year—see the ‘Maintenance Territory’ sub-tab 
under the ‘We Control Our Own (No Spray) Program’ tab on the main page, or 
contact the Noxious Weeds Director.  Signs are only issued within areas to be treated. 
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